
CENWP-OD-JD 23 May, 2017 
 
MEMORANDUM FOR THE RECORD 

 
SUBJECT: 17JDA08 MFR – Two dead adult and three dead juvenile chinook found on the 
PH tailrace deck next to spillway # 20, within the last 4 days.  

 

PROBLEM: 
 

On May 23, AM, one dead adult, clipped chinook was found on the PH tailrace deck, next to spillbay 20. 
Another adult, unclipped chinook was found in the same spot, same day early PM.  Additionally, 3 juvenile 
chinook mortalities were found there over the weekend: one clipped on May 19, another clipped plus one 
unclipped on May 20.  Plus, there was one clipped juvenile steelhead mortality found in late April as well. 
All fish appeared to have come from spillbay 20, which is currently discharging a high volume of 
turbulent flows. JD Fisheries inspects this area at least twice per day and is able to detect mortalities in 
that area quickly.  There had been similar mortalities, one adult steelhead (JD MFR 3) and one juvenile 
chinook mortality (JD MFR 4) found next to spill bay 20 in April.   

 
Information collected is provided below: 

 
A. Species – one adult clipped chinook, one adult clipped chinook, two clipped juvenile chinook, one 

unclipped juvenile chinook and one clipped juvenile steelhead.    
B. Origin – unknown 
C. Length – clipped adult chinook approx. 15 lbs. & unclipped adult chinook approx. 10 lbs.  
D. Marks and tags –  No marks or tags, no PIT tags detected  
E. Marks and Injuries found on carcass – All fish fresh, in good condition, without any visible 

marks or injuries on the body with an exception of adult clipped chinook which had a half-
dollar size wound on the belly, between the ventral fins.   

F. Cause and Time of Death – Asphyxiation due to stranding on deck 
G. Future and Preventative Measures – After the second adult chinook mortality was found today, 23 May 

PM, the  JD Fisheries imposed an immediate 3 stop limit at spill bay 20 to reduce its excessive and 
violent flows. A long term measure could be adding a small size mesh’s screen on top of the hand rail.  
Probably up to extra 10 feet in height should be sufficient in preventing fish from being thrown over 
the current, low hand rail (pictured below.)  

 

 
 



Photo is from the previous JD MFR03 to show the area. 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Current photo from 23 May 2017.  
 
Sincerely,  
JD Fisheries 
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